MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 19th JANUARY 2007

· Opening of meeting by acting chairman Frank Angyal JP at 10:30am

· Present: Frank Angyal, Jim Underwood, Ian Morrison, James Wrigley. Apologies: David Morris and Johnny Woodley

· Correspondence: It was endorsed by Jim Underwood and Ian Morrison that all ingoing and outgoing correspondence be accepted. 

CHAIRMAN”S REPORT

Firstly, let me offer my apologies for not attending; I’ll be away on business. 

We have a few issues that we need to look at. 

1. Security.

Several times small items have gone missing due to a problem with keys. The keys kept at BHQ went missing prior to the Welcome Home on 26th November. I contacted several members and left a message for the RSM with no result. 

The locks have now been changed and my suggestion is that the Battalion has one lock on the doors and we have a separate one linked together so that one museum member and one serving member has to be present when the museum is opened. Frank is working on obtaining TV cameras to monitor the rooms. 

If large groups are coming through then there should be a museum member in each area to supervise. I was going to suggest a donation box be put at the entrance for a gold coin donation from visitors but if we can’t keep brass Regiment badges that we would be better off cutting a slot in the safe. 

2. Web site

I must admit I have trouble working through the web site. We have two forms of fundraising going at the moment and they need to be more easily accessed than they are now. 

If we had a heading or link saying Merchandise where the DVD and dog tags are easy to see WE MAY SELL MORE.

Some areas of the site I think are not necessary and not actually pertaining to 4RAR and its various forms.

These are my suggestions, but if the members are happy to keep them, then I don’t mind. 

Home page: I don’t see the need for Advance Australia Fair vs. God Save the Queen. As the Conservator, Pam Webster should be listed. 

Message Board: I don’t see the need for the section Frank Angyal’s perspective on the Vietnam Veterans Federation.

Newsletter: when you click onto that link it is spelt Newletter, the “s” is missing.
The letterhead needs several corrections including “PatroM”

The newsletter is good but full of spelling and grammatical mistakes, like what I have just done.

I suggest that prior to posting on the site it be reviewed by Jim or me and it would be nice to be consulted on it BEFORE it goes on the site. 

Keep in Contact has not changed for three years. I suggest we change it to a “Visitors Book”.

Mission in Vietnam: The cover shown is not the original cover. It is from a reprint made in 1989. 

The original cover should be displayed. 

Submission to the RAR Foundation.

I wanted to be here to go through it with Jim, but I would like to see the presentation before it is submitted.

That is my report and I look forward to seeing you on the 1st Feb. 

Regards 

David Morris

Chairman

Reference: Security 

The locks have been changed, the only 2 keyholders to be Frank Angyal and Ian Morrison. Sergent R from BHQ was given a spare set of keys today which have been put in the safe. These keys will only be issued in a emergency. or maintenance.. The person obtaining the key is to sign them for recording and the date and time keys obtained and returned to the safe and the reason it was necessary to access the museum. The museum curator is to be advised on each occasion when a serving member takes keys to access the museum.

Mark Carter and Frank Angyal are going to the museum on Monday to see if the unwired network works at the museum. If successful we are going to put in two security web cameras with unwired network. Ian Morrison will do a follow up if successful on Monday and we will take the necessary steps to upgrade security as soon as possible. 

Reference: Donation Box. This will be placed at the entrance of the museum. 

Reference: Items missing from museum. A further camera will be installed in the room holding the mannequins. As soon as we install cameras we will have to put signs up warning that these are active 24 hours a day. 

Reference: Items Missing. A letter has been sent to the CO. 

Reference Web site: Mark Carter’s letter attached. It was voted unanimously that the web site will stay as is and Jim Underwood will be the proof reader. Due to David Morris’s absence he will discuss more on this at the next meeting. 
Treasurers Report – attached

Due to a complaint I am receiving cheques that should be banked within 7 days of receipt. 

Conservators Report – Nil 

Secretary’s Report

A letter has been sent to the CO re: items missing and security.

Surveillance camera unwired will be tested out on Monday and if we all agree Ian Morrison will come to the museum with Mark Cater and it will be decided then. Jim Underwood has drafted a letter to the Royal Australian Regiment Foundation. He will email it to Frank Angyal and Dave Morris for a signature when completed and get CO to sign it. 

Life membership – another money raiser. Charge $10 per certificate. Have 6 at present. 

Would like to have name and address of auditor. 

DVD film from Australian War Memorial. Jim Underwood has viewed quite a few and has 20 more to go. It will cost $49.50 each film. We can’t show them publicly otherwise have to pay royalty, we  can play them in Museum without paying royalty.
Frank Angyal has put in another grant to the DVA for Saluting Our Service- for a brass plaque for the fallen.
Battalion birthday on 1st February at 5 Brigade Parade ground. March on at 9:30am. See you all there.

ASIC: Annual fee has been paid.

Donations of items: We would like to thank Ned Sutton and Bill Fields MBE

Preparation for move into BHQ: 12 -15 months before we move into museum and will have to ask battalion to help us move when the time comes. Asking all people for their contact details to be passed onto the secretary. If any changes.
Final policy on items in museum; a complete stock take will be done after surveillance cameras are put in.

Derrill de Herr has said that he will interested in the museum again after April. 

General Business

· Ian Morrison has informed us that Darcy Tillbrook is not well and John Woodley is in hospital. 

· Ian Morrison was issued with 6 keys for the museum today which he signed in the register book. 
· The next meeting is on the 30th March 2007 at 10:00am.

· The AGM is on the 27th July 2007 at 10:00am. 

· We would like to discuss section 16.1.1 of the Constitution at our next full meeting.  
Frank Angyal JP





Jim Underwood

Director/Secretary  
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